OXFORD TOWN BOARD MEETING
Wednesday, March 8, 2017

The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Oxford Town Board was called to order by
Supervisor Lawrence Wilcox at 7:30 pm in the Village Hall for the transaction of such business
that may lawfully come before the Board. The meeting opened with the salute to the flag of the
United States of America.

Present were:
Supervisor:  Lawrence Wilcox
Council: Jerry Locke
Carl Koenig
John Hofmann- late arrival

Town Clerk: James W. Hemstrought Jr.
Highway Superintendent: Timothy Tefft

Absent: Ron Charles (father passed away)

Others Present: Rich Anthony, representing the Town Planning Board

Minutes Previous Monthly Meeting:
Jerry Locke made a motion to approve the minutes of February 8, 2017. Motion was
seconded by Carl Koenig and carried with 3 Ayes.

Supervisor’s Monthly Report:

Supervisor Wilcox handed out the Financial Accounting Information Sheets as of
February 28, 2017. He also gave the following Revenues, Appropriations and Checkbook
Balances:

February 2017
Revenues $242,043.00
Appropriations 52,838.83
Check Book Balances:
General $342,978.69
Highway 311,845.98
T&A 6,165.46
Water District #1 2,920.96

PUBIC COMMENTS:
No comments.

COMMUNICATIONS:

The February2017 monthly collateralized deposit account information report was received from
BNY Mellon Broker/Dealer Services.

A E-mail was received from our Website provider, Woollybear Web, with the following results
to our question as to how many hits the Town Website gets. Since January of 2016 the visitors
have gone from 450 per month to 743 per month and in January 2017 the hits were just over
1,000.

OTHER BUSINESS:

Discussion was held concerning the Oxford Town swimming pool and the repairs that will be
needed before the pool can be opened for the 2017 season. Most of the problems are with
electrical issues and whether repairs can be made. If the job requires upgrading it will cost a
considerable amount of money that will adversely effect the Town budget.

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:

Tim Tefft, Highway Superintendent, stated that several trucks are being repaired resulting from
this winter's use. The town crew is also hauling stone for spring road repairs and cleaning sand
off various roads.
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BILLS & CLAIMS: March 2017

Claims #31 thru #47, General Fund: Total: $182,949.14

Claims #31 thru #48, Highway Fund: Total: § 22,661.76

Motion was made by John Hofmann and seconded by Jerry Locke to pay the bills and claims.
Motion carried with 4 Ayes.

The next monthly meeting of the Town Board will be held on April 12, 2017 at 7:30 pm in the
Village Hall.

Meeting was adjourned by Supervisor at 8:40 pm.

James W. Hemstrought Jr.
Town Clerk



